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If you are unable to attend any meeting YOU 

SHOULD CONTACT DARRELL GAUKROGER by 

LUNCH TIME THE TUESDAY before the meeting. 

Failure to do this will mean that you will be 

asked to pay for the meal. Darrell's contact 

details are:- Email - dgcooma@bigpond.net.au  

Phone - 6452 1159 Mobile - 0407 411 422 

 

Rotary Learning Initiative – The final session is in 

Cooma in May. Contact Sharon Thomas, ph 

0411065044, sharonrotary@outlook.com                               

Julia Pedler, ph 0416170012,                          

email: julia.pedler@pedler.id                                             

3rd session:  International Service and making 

connections around the world, Effective Leadership 

Strategies, Exploring opportunities for personal, 

community and professional growth and 

development, Public Image & Public Relations, 

Undertaking meaningful Vocational Service Activities, 

and finally, Making a Difference using your own 

experience and growth through RLI to help improve 

the path for others to follow. 

 

ROSTER – MAY                                       
Attendance: David H, Richard H 

Property: Hass, Danielle 

Fellowship: Ken, Peter 

3 Minuter: 25/5 Graham 

Intro: 25/5  Richard H 

Thanks: 25/5  Joe 

Sgt/Thought: 25/5  Meg 

 

Rotary Club of Cooma Inc 

Rotary Theme: Youth Service 

Meeting – 18 May 2016 

Guest Speaker – Chris Anthony 

 



ROSTER – JUNE                                        
Attendance: Alyson, Erica   

Property: Jan, Des 

Fellowship: Brenda, Graham 

3 Minuter: 1/6    Jeannette                                               

8/6    Changeover                                                       

15/6  Brad                                                 

22/6  Richard B                                              

29/6  Jan 

Intro: 1/6    Alyson                                                  

8/6    Changeover                                                

15/6  John K                                                 

22/6  Dugald                                               

29/6  Marco 

Thanks: 1/6    John Ch                                             

8/6    Changeover                                                     

15/6  Tony                                        

22/6  Meg                                                     

29/6  Sue 

Sgt/Thought 1/6    John B                                        

8/6   Changeover                                            

15/6  Tom K                                         

22/6  Marco                                                    

29/6  Danielle 

Markets  19/6  John K, Alyson, Tom S, Meg, 

Danielle, Des, Darrell                    

Coffee van: Mark JN + 

A reminder from John K:  if you are rostered 

on to work at any function, please attend, or 

else arrange a substitute. THIS ALSO APPLIES 

TO DUTIES AT CLUB MEETINGS. PLEASE CHECK 

THE ROSTER EACH WEEK. 

MEETING STATISTICS 

Attendance:   87%                                                           

Guests:  Chris Anthony and Allie (Club),  Ruth 

Peterson (Geoff and Helen), Jo Heise (Alan D), 

Tony Anthony (Darrell)                                           

Apologies:  Dave B,                                           

Leave:  Mark L, Jacob, Peter, John Cl                                                          

 

 

COMING MEETINGS                                            
25 May:   Michael Daniel: Monaro rail trail           

1 June:    Ally Johns                                                                     

8 June:    Changeover dinner 

May dates:                                                             

Birthdays – Hans (Claire) 1/5, Jim 2/5, Mary 

(Jim) 4/5, John K 7/5, Alyson 19/5                                         

Date joined Rotary – Peter A 12/5, Bob King 

13/5 (62 years), Margaret 24/5 

ALL MEMBERS ARE REQUIRED TO HAVE THE 

WORKING WITH CHILDREN CHECK. 

Bowel Care Program, 1 April – 31 May: Kits are 

available from Hooks, Berridale and Jindabyne 

Pharmacies, cost $15. As bowel cancer is one 

cancer that is curable if caught early, it is 

important for everyone to be tested. 

The annual Red Shield appeal will be held on the 

weekend 21/22 May, our territory being the 

housing along the Cooma Creek. David H will be 

team leader. Volunteers needed. 

THOUGHT OF THE WEEK: Sue 

Everything has its beauty, but not everyone sees 

it. - Confucius 



 

Ally told us about attending the golf day 

fundraiser which raised about $8000 for MEIS. 

She will be spending time with her parents in 

Melbourne and then the following week they 

will be at the club meeting. 

A letter of thanks has been received from Dr 

Robert Wiles for hosting some of the medical 

students in Rural Week. 

John K:  The nearly gale force winds kept the 

crowds away; however, the profit was $1669 

from the market and the coffee van made $575. 

Two new signs have been purchased to 

advertise the markets. If you have a Rotary 

apron at home, please return it as well as any 

tea towels. 

 

Ash and Danielle reported on RYPEN, a very 

successful weekend. Danielle said that it was an 

extremely polite group and there was much 

potential for leadership. 

THREE MINUTER – Margaret 

Friends:  ‘Many people will walk in and out of 

your life, but only true friends will leave 

footprints in your heart.’ Margaret went on to 

speak about friends, made many years ago, who 

were so helpful and supportive when her 

husband was gravely ill. Her friendship with 

another woman has lasted 82 years. Such 

friends have left footprints in her heart. 

 

 



 

GUEST SPEAKER: Chris Anthony 

Chris started his racing career at the age of 11, 

driving go-karts. His grandfathers inspired him 

and used to join him in watching car racing on 

the television. From early on, Chris knew that he 

wanted to be a Formula One driver. 

At the present he is in Formula Three racing and 

there have been significant achievements:  the 

lap record at Bathurst and racing in Europe last 

year (based in the Netherlands).  

The money required to support this activity is 

considerable and Chris is very grateful to the 

people of Cooma for their help.  

Chris’s father, Tony, also expressed his thanks to 

the people of Cooma and said that Chris is 

known as the ‘Cooma Express’. 

 

Farewell and best wishes to Jim and Mary 

Hatfield who leave us to live at Moama. Jim has 

been a valuable member of the Cooma Rotary 

Club for the past 19 years. 


